
06. Oktober 2024

Velo-Fieber in Vendôme: Enthusiasten
jagen nach den wertvollen Bidons!

In Vendôme versammelten sich am 6. Oktober 2024
leidenschaftliche Radsportfans, um das Paris-Tours-Rennen

zu verfolgen und Erinnerungen zu sammeln.

In Vendôme, local fans gathered on October 6, 2024, to witness
the cycling event Paris-Tours, despite the gloomy weather. At
around 1 PM, excitement filled the air as spectators, including
avid collectors of discarded water bottles, positioned themselves
strategically along the route. Just before the professional
cyclists’ arrival, former professional cyclist Thomas Voeckler
jogged through the streets, blending in with the crowd.
Enthusiasts, like Bruno, shared their stories of past bike races,
eagerly anticipating this year’s event and joining in the fun of
retrieving bottles dropped by the racers. Some bottles were not
even empty—Bruno humorously mentioned that he often tossed
out their contents due to concerns about doping.

As the tension built up, police motorcycles signaled the
imminent arrival of the racers. Spectators captured the moment
with their smartphones, first catching sight of the breakaway
riders followed by the main peloton racing towards Tours. With
the cyclists speeding by, the streets soon cleared as life in
Vendôme resumed its normal rhythm, while rain returned to
punctuate the end of the event. The day showcased the vibrant
local interest in cycling, with both amateurs and enthusiasts
soaking in the lively atmosphere, proving once again how events
like these bring people together. More details on the event can
be found in a report by www.lanouvellerepublique.fr.

https://www.lanouvellerepublique.fr/vendome/a-vendome-les-passionnes-etaient-au-rendez-vous-du-paris-tours
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